
Illinois Department of Financial and Professional Regulation 
Division of Professional Regulation 

 
Clinical Psychologist Licensing and Disciplinary Board 

 
Date:      July 17, 2015 
Meeting Convened:  10:45 a.m.                    
Meeting Adjourned:       2:35 p.m.      
Location:    IDFPR Chicago office 
    Room 171A 
 
Board Members Present: Bernhard E. Blom, Ph.D. 
    John Murray, Ph.D. 
    Sheila McCabe Baer, Ph.D. 

Proshanta K. Nandi, Ph.D. 
    Robert Rinaldi, Ph.D. 
    Soterios Soter, Ph.D.  
    William N. Werner, M.D. 
 
Board Members Absent: Michelle Hoy-Watkins, Psy.D. 
    Neil Pliskin, Ph.D. 
    Julie Waites, Psy.D. 
 
Staff Present:   Sandra Dunn, Manager, Health Services Section 
    Azeema Akram, Legal Counsel  
    Mary Skoglund, Health related Prosecutions 
          

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 
New Business 
 
Introduction of New 
Board Member 
 
 
 
Election of Officers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
New Board Member 
William Werner introduced 
himself and provided a brief 
biography. 
 
The Board conducted the 
annual election of officers.  
The following nominations 
were made and seconded: 
Bernhard Blom – Chairman 
(Murray/Soterios)  
John Murray – Vice-
Chairman 
(Blom/Baer) 
 
 

 
 

The Board members 
introduced themselves and 
welcomed Dr. Werner. 
 
 
Dr. Blom was elected 
Chairman and Dr. Murray 
was elected Vice-Chairman 
by unanimous vote. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



New Business (con’t.) 
Informal Conferences 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mary Skoglund, DPR 
Prosecuting Attorney, 
explained the disciplinary 
process and encouraged the 
members to participate in 
conferences. 
 
 
 

 
Attorney Skoglund noted 
that new members may 
want to observe the 
conferences with an 
experienced member to 
learn procedures.  She 
requested members to assist 
with conference dates. 
 

Old Business 
Minutes Approval 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rules Changes Discussion 

 
The Board members 
reviewed the open minutes 
from the Board meeting 
held on March 20, 2015. 
 
 
 
 
The Board discussed the 
Prescribing Rules Changes 
presented by Attorney 
Akram.  The Board 
reviewed each section and 
recommended some 
clarification and changes to 
several sections.   
 
 
 

 
Subsequent to review, a 
motion was made and 
seconded to approve the 
open minutes from the 
March 20, 2015 meeting.   
(Rinaldi/Nandi).   
Motion passed. 
 
The Board’s input and 
recommendations were 
noted and appreciated.  Ms. 
Akram will review the 
suggested changes with the 
appropriate parties and 
provide additional 
information at the next 
Board meeting.   

Application Review 
 

 
The Board reviewed 
application files and 
recommendations were 
noted. 

 
Action Sheets 151263 – 
151286 were signed and 
will be forwarded to the 
Director for final review 
and signature.  
 

Adjournment 
 

  
A motion was made and 
seconded to adjourn the 
meeting at 2:35 p.m. 
 

 


